
 

                                                                        

CCSO Detectives make arrest in Charleston 

County fatal shooting 
2025-006896 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Monday, June 9, 2025 

 

NORTH CHARLESTON, S.C. – Detectives with the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office are 

investigating a shooting that occurred in the early morning hours of Saturday, June 7, 2025, that 

left one person dead.  

 

The Charleston County Sheriff’s Office responded shortly after 4:30 a.m. to the 2600 block of 

Warm Avenue in North Charleston for reports of a shooting. Upon arrival, deputies found a male 

victim suffering from gunshot wounds. The victim was transported to an area hospital, where he 

was later pronounced dead.  

 

While on scene, deputies apprehended Calvin Jerome Brown, 19, of North Charleston. He was 

originally charged with Possession of a Weapon During a Violent Crime and Attempted Murder. 

He is now being charged with Murder. The affidavit for each charge is enclosed in this release. 

 

Booking photos can be found online at https://inmatesearch.charlestoncounty.org/. For photos 

of people who have already been released, click the “Show Past Bookings” box. 


